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The purpose of this organization is to govern, coordinate and develop participation in the Kentucky Youth, Middle School & High School lacrosse programs and coordinate participation in the Kentucky Youth Lacrosse program; adopt and enforce rules and regulations, develop schedules and administer to the needs of its members.

Board retreat meeting
August 4, 2012
Attendance- Steve Auden, Greg Beachy, Russ Davenport, Brandon Davis, Ann Fleming, Crystal Kannapel, Jacob Knight, Byron Miller, Chris Niblock, John Peabody, Patrick Segers, Kennedy Simpson, Ryan Smith, Bill Stewart and Dean Walker

Guest- Andy Tarter (Tates Creek HSB and LYLA representative)
Absent- Wayne Coffey, Edie Fullerton, Jonathan Henry, and Tim Thompson

Ann Fleming opened the meeting at 9:00 am. The minutes from the May 6th meeting were presented; John made a motion to approve, Dean seconded the motion and they were unanimously approved.
President’s Report- Ann
Ann mentioned that six Board members’ terms were set to expire in October and she wanted to see who is interested in continuing to serve and who we need to seek replacements for. Chris and Brandon said they would like to be re-elected; Russ said he probably would be stepping down; Ryan, Steve and Jonathan were not present to comment. Ann reminded everyone that we need to be actively recruiting new members to help on committees or to serve on the Board. 

Ann announced that USL is hosting a regional Chapters meeting in Atlanta September 28-29. Dean will be attending for KLA, but if any other Board members are interested in attending (at KLA’s expense, please let Ann know as soon as possible).

Website- Jacob
Ann announced that US Lacrosse is requiring all Chapters to have a USL Chapters template website, but she has informed them that we recently changed our site to their recommended League Athletics site and need it’s capabilities for league administration. She asked Jacob about the hosting of the current site and he replied that Tom Windham (Windham Designs) is host the kylax.org domain and that is being forwarded to the new League Athletics/uslaxteams site. Jacob will research a D&S transfer.
Ann mentioned that advertising rates had been discussed, but no one had contacted any businesses. Ann agreed to draft a letter to potential advertisers and asked the Board to submit companies and contacts to send the letter to.

Ann asked Dean and John to finalize the boy’s program documents that John has collected and submit to Jacob to be posted on the website.

Dean suggested adding information regarding college recruitment to the site. Brandon has several documents that he will send to Jacob.

Jacob said that the current site has the ability for online player registration. Andy said that LYLA successfully does their registration through a Goggle document and Pay Pal. Two of the site’s biggest drawbacks have been that it is not easy to make schedules and to import team rosters. He agreed that it would be very beneficial to offer website training at the coaches’ meetings.

Finance- Chris

Chris distributed an income and expense report as well as transaction detail for 3 categories: grant allocations, state tournament and officials training. State Tournament income was up due to altering the student rate, but playoff expenses were also up including program printing which Chris recommended we reconsider next year. The amount allocated for grants was up significantly due to increase in new programs and worthy applications. The need for training of officials is expected to continue due to recruitment of new officials. These reports do not include the expenses to be incurred by hosting coaching clinics this fall. The bank balance is approximately $70,000.
Ann mentioned that USL is proposing restructuring Chapter finances by eliminating dues refunds to Chapters beginning in 2014 and funding Chapter needs through a budget application.

League Operating Procedures

Ann reported that she had emailed out the proposed changes for 2013 that Wayne had compiled. Please review these documents and contact Wayne if there are any other needed changes. Greg said that he has offered to work with Wayne to revise the girls LOP and possibly divide into two separate ones for High School and another for Middle School and Youth. Dean recommends changing the league divisions to 3rd, 4th & 5th graders as Youth and 6th, 7th & 8th graders as Middle School to coincide with Kentucky Public School structure. Chris encouraged everyone to consider all the ramifications of such a change, such as size and age of players as well as different rules across divisions. Ann asked everyone to consider and the issue will be voted on at the September meeting.
Metro Athletics League- Ann

Ann reported that Metro Athletics (Jefferson and surrounding counties) has agreed to form a spring lacrosse league. This would include 12 boys teams and 15 girls teams, leaving 16 boys teams and 2 girls teams. It was agreed that KLA would continue to offer a league. Ann agreed to draft an email communication to be sent to all KY USL members explaining the proposed changes.
Andy reported on the non-Metro coaches meeting where they agreed to all join the Metro league or none. Since most of these teams are not school sanctioned, they would not have AD representation. The coaches wanted two divisions with 8 teams in each, proposed as: 

I- Covington Catholic, Dunbar, Greenwood, Henry Clay, Lexington Catholic, Northern Kentucky, Sayre, and Tates Creek

II- Anderson County, Bryan Station, Dixie Heights, Glasgow, Lafayette, Lexington Christian, Scott County and Woodford County 

There was discussion about the advantage of switching Dixie Heights and Greenwood for geographic/travel logic. John agreed to contact these coaches and ask if change is okay with them.
Brandon stated that he has agreed to work with the Athletic Directors on this league. The boys division was proposed to be 2 districts each with 4 regions, but without the non-Metro teams will only be 1 district. In following KHSAA guidelines, the season would begin March 4, run for 9 weeks with playoffs week 10 and championship week 11.

There was much discussion about whether a team could play in both the Metro league and the KLA league, hence tournament. It was agreed that there could certainly be games between teams in both conferences without joining the league. It was agreed that in order to be fully inclusive, although potentially logistically challenging, if Metro teams are allowed, we would be willing for them to join the KLA league. Steve made a motion to “have KLA continue to sponsor a boys and girls High School lacrosse league with a State Championship tournament to be held at the end of the season.”  John P. seconded.  Discussion ensued with concern that there were only two girls’ teams that were not a part of the Metro League.  The goal of offering the programs is to continue the growth of lacrosse so that the sport may be sanctioned by KHSAA in order for KY teams to eligible to play teams that are out of state and require teams to be sanctioned before they are allowed to play.

Byron amended the motion to state “the end of the season championship will be called the KLA State Championship.”  Dean seconded the amendment.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Andy requested that teams who decide to join the KLA League be given a deadline for registration so that coaches can begin scheduling their games in the fall.  John P. made a motion to “close registration for KLA league membership for HS boys by September 30.  Teams who join by September 30th will be eligible play in the KLA State Championship.”  Kennedy seconded.  The motion passed with 15 in favor, 1 opposed, and 1 abstained.

Steve made a motion to “close registration for KLA league membership for HS girls by November 15.  Teams who join by November 15th will be eligible to play in the KLA State Championship.”  Dean seconded.  The motion passed with 16 in favor and 1 opposed.
Ann brought up the need to consider existing awards. All-State is a KLA award and it was agreed that only players whose teams participate in the KLA league would be eligible. The All-American is a USL award and players must be USL members in any league to be eligible. It was mentioned that the number of eligible selections is based on the number of USL member head coaches so coaches and parents would both need to be reminded of the importance of USL membership. Byron stated that KLA would still need to initiate coaches’ selection of area chair.  

Ann made a motion to “have All-State players be chosen from players who participate in a minimum number of KLA division games as designated in the LOP.”  Steve seconded.  The motion passed with 15 for, 1 opposed, and 1 abstained.

It was suggested that Metro Athletics be asked to allow newer teams the option to participate in the KLA league. 
State Championships

After much discussion of moving the tournament to earlier in May or extending the season into June, it was agreed to leave it where it has been. The high school girls would have quarterfinals on Thursday May 9th, semifinals on Monday May 13th and finals on Thursday May 16th. The high school boys divisions would have their finals on Saturday May 18th also with the Youth and Middle School boys.
High School Boys- Russ/ John

Russ stated that All-State nominations and voting was very tedious trying to get coaches to respond.      He recommended adding a line to the Coaches Responsibility Form stating that “all my players and coaches are USL members” to ensure coverage. Ryan suggested also attaching a paper roster to the front of all player release forms listing USL memberships.

High School Girls- Patrick/ Steve

Patrick stated that all went well with season and coaches were great to work with. He suggested providing more training to newer teams.
Steve mentioned potential new teams at Pleasure Ridge Park and North Bullitt County.

Middle School & Youth Boys- Ryan

Ryan stated that we must have a vision of more than a spring league, but be year-round with clinics and coaching education. He said the “why play KLA?” must be obvious and not just because there is not a team fee. 
Ryan also stated that he strongly supports moving to leagues of 3rd, 4th & 5th graders as Youth and 6th, 7th & 8th graders as Middle School with possibly 2 divisions (A & B) in each for experience/skill level. Andy verified that this is how LYLA runs their leagues.

Ryan affirmed the need for Junior Officials and suggested recruiting from high school players who are cut or college club players. He proposed an internship program offering service hours and will draft a plan for this. It was agreed that these were needs for all levels.

Ryan reported that he wants to expand and promote the $5 pre-concussion testing and free EKG testing.

Ryan reported that there will definitely be a need for a KLA team requiring a coach, field space and equipment. A discussion ensued about possible field sites including UofL Shelby campus and KY DOT property on Westport Road. Ann offered to have her husband contact DOT about this property. 
Ryan stated that parent, coach and player sportsmanship was a large issue during the season. He suggested we participate in the USL Honor the Game program where blue “Spirit of the Game” cards can be handed to anyone who needs to calm down. These can be ordered from USL and given to teams.

Bantam Boys

Jonathan was not present to make a report. Ann stated that the person she had found who might be interested in working with this league has just taken a job out of town. Ryan suggested that we offer programs for 1st and 2nd graders, either leagues or clinics.
Middle School & Youth Girls

Ann reported that Edie had submitted her report electronically, but there was one correction: 7th graders, even if new, should be required to play in Middle School league.
By-laws

Ann reported that she was not aware of any changes that were needed, but if anyone knew of anything to let her know before October.
Special Events
Byron had left so there was no report on equipment collection at tournament, but Brandon said that he had equipment from Holy Trinity and would pass on to Steve or Byron. Brandon also mentioned that the new DeBeers sales rep would like to meet in regards to working with KLA and an equipment donation might be possible.

Education- Dean

Dean reported that he is working with USL to host Coaching Education Clinics for men’s & women’s Levels I & II at Scott County High School either October 13 or November 10. 
Dean mentioned his plan to pursue a Chapter Grant from USL to add a Positive Coaching Alliance piece to education. It was suggested to try to work something into the coaches’ mandatory rules interpretation.

Dean reported that the P.E. Curriculum has hit constant roadblocks with the school system although he is still working with a few interested teachers.
KLUB- Greg

Greg reported that they are in discussions with Metro Athletics about the new league, but there will continue to be a need for new officials. He stated that KLUB will most likely come back to KLA in September asking for an increase in officials’ fees.

Dean mentioned a Public Service Announcement that he has secured with am790 stating need for officials. Ann suggested we pursue more media coverage with local channels, cn2 and Vype to recruit coaches and officials. It was agreed that we need to actively recruit from the officials associations for other sports.
BLOA- 

It was reported that Wayne has been holding summer training classes.
The next monthly Board meeting is September 18th. Ann suggested October 9th, 16th, or 23rd for the Annual Meeting… please let her know your preference as soon as possible. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Crystal Kannapel
